Avon Soccer League Association

Board Meeting Minutes

June 9, 2003

7:00pm – 8:30pm @ Avon Public Library

Attendance

Dave Bowen, Mike Lawler, Steve Taranto, Linda Cash, Gary LaSalla, Laura Bohn, Jerry Lengen, Shawn Kohler

Reviewed Meeting Minutes from May 12, 2003.  

Treasurer Report

1. Dave Bowen reviewed the financial status of ASLA.  See Dave for exact figures.

2. Reviewed  2003-2004 budget vs. prior year’s estimates.  Dave needs to follow up on some costs to get a realistic budget in place.

3. How many total travel players?  Approximate 125 players (10-12 teams)

4. How many rec players?  No actual count at this time due to forms still being processed.  Last year ASLA had 54 rec teams.

5. Expense item for ‘Lining of the fields’ was discussed.  As this is quite a large expense, we may offer it as a future volunteer opportunity.  Mike Lawler has spoken to the city regarding this ‘opportunity’, as well.  It may be possible to have the City Parks Department assume this responsibility.  Mike will follow-up with Jerry Galant.

6. Information from the prior ASLA Treasurer, Mario D., has been acceptable.

7. Dave proposed an expense policy for the 2003-2004 soccer season.  It was agreed upon that it would become part of the ASLA By-Laws.  

8. Dave suggested that Janet Goesche identify the needed coaches supplies for next year to obtain an accurate equipment budget.  Are there any items that are needed that are not provided at this time?  For the most part, the equipment was adequate, but pennies were mentioned.

Fall 2003 Registration

1. Robin Hallagan stated that the 5/31 registration session was extremely busy.

2. The possibility of selling ASLA water bottles, shirts, etc. at registration next year was discussed.

3. Several positive comments from parents during/after registration.

4. Approximately 400 players at this time.  Deadline for rec is June 30, 2003.  Registrations continue to trickle in.

5. Steve & Dave have been coordinating the pick-up for the ASLA P.O. box.

6. Some parents were concerned about giving out their children’s social security numbers at registration.  Do we need SS #’s for rec or just for travel?  This will need to be verified.

7. Communication regarding registration could be improved.  This year’s registration was communicated to all of Avon City Schools (public & private), Avon Pre-School Parents Club, http://www.avonsports.org, City of Avon Recreation Department, the Avon Press and Lorain Journal.

8. Lora Bohn will run an amended newspaper ad for rec players since they are still needed.

Travel Evaluations

1. Steve Taranto said that attendance was over 100 players the first night.

2. No premier player will be eliminated from the ASLA travel teams.  Premier soccer is encouraged to provide for additional training of our ASLA soccer players, so long as ASLA is the players primary team.  This may need to be reiterated to some travel coaches.  Steve and Jerry will communicate the travel policy to the coaches.

3. Steve hired a few coaches to conduct the evaluations.  Players were graded A/B/C based on four different skills.

4. Steve has the spreadsheet with all the evaluation ratings.

5. The “A” coach will pick 9 out of the top 11 ranked players.  He will then receive 2 coach exemptions.

6. Possible adjustments to teams were discussed.  If any moves between the “A” and “B” teams are needed, the parents, coach, and the board need to be in agreement.  It was determined that the coach’s exemptions are for these cases.

Travel Teams 

1. U-8/U-9 girls to be combined for a U-9 travel team.  Currently, we do not have enough U-9 girls to field a team.  Steve Bishop to coach this team…………….Linda Cash also interested to coach U-8/9 girls travel.

2. The U-10 Girls level is a tough situation.  We have 31 girls registered for travel, but can only carry 14 players per team.  We want to ensure that we offer a travel team to as many ASLA players that have interest in travel soccer.

3. Neighboring communities (Westlake) play in a U-8 league on Saturday afternoons.  This may be a possibility.

4. If a player gets cut from a travel team, the “A” team coach is to notify their parents.

5. Lower age players to play with their age group if it comes to cuts.  They cannot bump someone from their age group.

Travel Coaches: 



U-14 Boys   

Gary Wilcox

U-13 Boys 

Jerry Lengen

U-13 Girls

Moyshen Manoucheri

U-12 Boys

Steve Puzak/Bill Galik

U-12 Girls

Steve Sefchek

U-11 Boys ‘A’

Steve Taranto

U-11 Boys ‘B’

Pete Dorsey

U-11 Girls ‘A’

Morrison Carter

U-11 Girls ‘B’

Sumislawski 

U-10 Boys ‘A’

Dan Repas

U-10 Boys ‘B’

Jack McGervey/Paul Schmitz

U-10 Girls ‘A’

David Leigh

U-10 Girls ‘B’

Rob Kraus

U-10 Girls ‘C’/’D’
Steve Bishop/Tim Moxley

U-9 Boys

to be announced


U-9 Girls ‘C’

Linda Cash (comprised of mostly U-8 girls)

If a third U-10 team is needed, possibly Robert Dorn (spelling?) could coach.

Miscellaneous

1. Mike Lawler stated that player trophies will be given out once a year.  Pictures will still be in the fall.

2. David Leigh has paid the referees for this spring.  There is a possibility of a few unpaid instances.

3. Avon Parks will be upgrading the water supply to Schwartz Road Park.  Mike and Steve will be discussing future park plans with the Avon Parks Department later this month.

4. Mike will contact the parks department to place stands at the Veterans Memorial Park in preparation for the upcoming Avon Lake Father’s Day tournament.

5. Upcoming soccer camps:  Otto Orf to conduct camp next week.  Cleveland Force will be at Northgate Park 7/21-7/25.

6. OYSAN will be conducting soccer coach clinics (U-6 through U-8 only) on 8/23 from 0900-1200.  

7. Mike has spoken to John Webster regarding Avon High assisting with ASLA rec/travel program.  Perhaps have the boys & girls soccer teams from AHS conduct foot skills for ASLA once per week in the Fall?  

8. Several volunteer opportunities are currently available within the ASLA.  They include: travel director, referee director (possibly Pablo Terra), coaching director (possibly Morrison Carter), web administrator, rec director, fields director, PR director, and registrar.

9. Vonda Czukal, David Mast, and Cheryl Orzandsky are reviewing ASLA By-Laws.  These will be presented at next month’s meeting.

10.  Lora Bohn will research obtaining a phone line from CenturyTel.  This line would be utilized in the event of game cancellations due to inclement weather.

11. The idea of reducing referee’s fees for rec games was mentioned, but was not decided upon.

League Representatives

1. NOGSL—Morrison Carter to speak to Dan Repas about this.

Next Meeting


To be announced, as the Avon Library is booked for Monday nights through July.

